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On the lower Kenai Peninsula along the east side of Cook Inlet, there are three small coastal streams that support robust instream sport fisheries for Chinook Salmon. These streams are the Ninilchik River, Deep Creek and the Anchor River and are commonly referred to as the roadside streams since the Sterling Highway bisects the lower sections.  These fisheries have been popular since the early 1950’s and monitoring Chinook salmon harvest and escapement has occurred in some capacity since then as well. Chinook salmon return to these streams annually from approximately early May through late July, with a peak in early June. The Anchor River has the largest wild Chinook salmon and the Ninilchik River has the smallest. The Ninilchik River has also supplemented annually with hatchery-reared Chinook salmon since 1987.  The Chinook salmon sport fisheries in these roadside streams are restricted both spatially and temporally and the harvest is further restricted with bag, possession and seasonal limits.
The monitoring and management for the roadside stream Chinook salmon sport fisheries has been refined over the years. Currently the roadside stream Chinook salmon stocks are monitored, and the associated sport fisheries are managed by the State of Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G), Division of Sport Fish, Homer area office. Escapement is monitored in all three of these streams and all three have a Sustainable Escapement Goal (SEG). These SEGs are established and reviewed every three years by ADF&G for the Board of Fisheries (BOF) process, are developed on sustained yield principle following the “Policy for the management of sustainable fisheries” and are used for fishery assessment.  The sport fishing regulations have been changed over time through the BOF process to provide additional fishing opportunity or restrict harvest in these roadside streams. ADF&G has also issued preseason and inseason emergency orders to reduce harvest in these fisheries with the attempt to achieve the SEG’s. 
From 2009 through 2014, well below average Chinook salmon returns to most Cook Inlet stocks required more active and intensive management of the roadside stream fisheries. The Anchor River Chinook salmon escapement data was projected inseason which supported inseason management for all three stocks. During these years, the roadside stream fisheries were restricted in unison and with coupled restrictions to nearby marine sport fisheries to prevent shifts in sport fishing effort between stocks. These actions helped achieve the SEGs by restricting harvest and providing more fish in the escapement. Overall sport fishing effort on the roadside streams were at historical low levels which further buffered Chinook salmon harvest. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The use of instream video systems for monitoring escapement in the Anchor River increased efficiency which provided the opportunity for additional monitoring in the Ninilchik River. Starting in 2018, escapement in all three streams will be fully enumerated primarily with instream video systems and DIDSON sonars during high water conditions in early spring. This data will be used to further assess how Chinook salmon escapement and run sizes in these streams relate to one another and explore ways for more sustainable sport fishing opportunity. 
